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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   09/02/2024

Dear Parents and Carers,
The Golden Table

We marked the end of the half term with our Golden Table celebration this week.

Each week in assembly a Lunchtime Supervisors Award and Mrs Finney’s Kitchen Award are presented to children who have shown outstanding behaviour and good manners during lunchtime. At the end of each half term their names go into a draw for a Golden Ticket.

On Wednesday the winners of this half term’s Golden Tickets were invited to eat their lunch at the Golden table with special treats. As it was Children’s Mental health week, the table had a theme of loving yourself. 

Well done to the children - they certainly enjoyed their gold star treatment.

Thank you to all our lunchtime supervisors and kitchen staff who care for all the children, ensuring they are happy and well-fed at lunchtime.
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Ash Wednesday

Ash Wednesday takes place during half term this year, on Wednesday 14th February.

Mass will be at 9:30am at St Julie’s Church.
Ash Wednesday marks the start of our Lenten journey through to the celebration of Easter. Please see the RE section on the school website and the tab “A journey through Lent” for activities and prayers for you and your child to share together.
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On Tuesday this week we took a group of Year 5 and Year 6 children to the Manchester Arena to join the Young Voices choir. The children had been learning songs and actions with Mrs Kernick since September and were thrilled to be performing with professional musicians and other children from across the North in the huge arena. After the afternoon rehearsal, the children were ready for the excitement of a live concert. They danced the night away and sang their hearts out. We were stunned by the amazing talent of a 13 year old drummer, Nandi Bushell, who has played with The Foo Fighters, Arctic Monkeys and many more world famous musicians – an inspiration to our own young musicians.  What an amazing experience for them along with memories to treasure! 
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Children's Mental Health Week 

This week we have been taking part in Children’s Mental Health Week. The week was launched with an Assembly for the whole school led by the Schools’ Mental Health Support Team speaking about the theme this year ‘My Voice Matters’.
Our children were able to say that talking to a friend, family or trusted adult about a worry can help them to feel better. They shared ideas about the many different activities that they can do that make them feel happy.

Today the children dressed to express themselves and showed their own unique styles. They enjoyed a carousel of wellbeing activities in their houseteams. It was a joy to see the older children supporting the younger children, truly showing we are a caring family school. See the photos below…
Mental Health Support Teams in Schools :: Mersey Care NHS Foundation Trust
Jayne Aspinall is our school’s Educational Mental Health Practitioner supporting children and families at St Julie’s and is part of the Mental Health Support Team. Mental Health Support Teams provide direct mental health support to primary and secondary schools in Halton, Knowsley, St Helens and Warrington. The service aims to promote the early detection and prevention of mental health problems across the whole school, and strengthen links between schools and mental health services. Follow the link for more information:
https://www.merseycare.nhs.uk/mental-health-support-teams
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Children’s University 
Credits for this year will be collated at the end of March, ready for the graduation in the Summer term. If your child has been using a Children’s University Passport to log participation in out of school clubs or to log the Challenges they have completed, I will ask to see them at the end of next half term. We do now have more Passports available from the school office at the cost of £5, payable via School Money on request.

Download the February Holiday Challenge HERE or see the flyer attached.
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World Book Day

On Thursday 7th March, World Book Day, the children will be thinking about their own favourite authors and can come to school dressed as a book character. (No football kits please) or come in their pyjamas with their favourite bedtime book.  Further details of class events will be given after half term but this is advanced notice if you want to make a costume over half term!
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PFA Spring events

Friday 23rd February - Infant Film afternoon 3:20 – 4:45
Friday 1st March - Junior Film afternoon 3:20 – 5:00

Monday 11th March – Easter Bingo
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 This week’s flyer from National Online Safety supports the Safer Internet Day theme: “What parents and carers need to know about Monkey.” 
ADDvanced Solutions Community Network
ADDvanced Solutions Community Network encourages, equips and empowers neurodiverse children, young people and their families, those with specific learning difficulties, SEN and Disability, and associated mental health needs. We have a blended offer of face-to-face and online groups, workshops and learning programmes for parent/carers to better understand and support the needs of their child and for the professionals who support them. 
Please see the St Helens What’s On Newsletter emailed with this bulletin for further information.
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       St Julie’s Awards of the Week

	
	Star for showing resilience
	Book explorer
	Marvellous mathematician

	Reception
	Faith
	Neve
	Emilie

	Year 1
	Joseph
	Cameron
	Austin

	Year 2
	Isla W
	Noah C
	Brooke

	Year 3
	Gabriella
	Jackson H
	Thomas O

	Year 4
	Aveah D
	Alice J
	Harrison M

	Year 5
	Robert F
	Mis P
	Josie-Mo

	Year 6
	Anne F
	Ava B
	Jack F
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              “From the first day of term to the last, the small moments in a school day make a real difference to your child.” #AttendanceCounts

                   At St Julie’s our attendance is excellent and we know that parents and carers value the education that your children receive. This week you should have received an email from us informing you that the Government is launching a national campaign to remind parents and carers of the importance of school attendance and promoting the importance of being in school, on time, every day.
Useful website Is my child too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk)                                                         
	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/e 09.02.24

	Year R
	95.15

	Year 1
	96.55

	Year 2
	94.00

	Year 3
	97.65

	Year 4
	95.43

	Year 5
	96.57

	Year 6
	97.35


Well done to Year 3 who had the highest attendance this week.

Our whole school attendance this week is 96.10%
Punctuality

Thank you to everyone who has made a great start to the new year and a new term by arriving at school on time. A reminder to make sure that you arrive at the school gates in plenty of time for your child to get to their classroom. Children are expected to be in class by 8.50am. Children arriving after 8:50am will be marked as “Late” in the register. 
Diary w/c 19.02.2024
Monday


8am Gymnastics Year 1, 2, 3

                                               Y1/Y2/KS2 Multi-sports club  3:20 – 4:15 
                                               Y5/Y6 Drama club 3:20 – 4:15                                           

Tuesday


KS2 Football club  3:20 – 4:15                                                                                   

Wednesday


8am Gymnastics Year 4, 5, 6

                                               KS2 Sewing club 3:20 – 4:15                                              
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Thursday


Year 4 Sacramental meeting 3:20-4:00 session 5
                                               KS2 Dodgeball 3:20 – 4:15
Friday
                    PFA Infant film night 3:20 – 4:45  
Further dates for your Diary
Wednesday 28 February       Year 6 Eucharistic Adoration 3:30 in Church

Friday 1 March                       PFA Junior film evening 3:30 – 5:00

Tuesday 5 March                   Year 4 trip to Liverpool Philharmonic

Wednesday 6 March              Year 1 Knowsley Safari Park
Wednesday 6 March              Year 5 Eucharistic Adoration 3:30 in Church 
Thursday 7 March                  World Book day – dress as a book character or book at bedtime (pyjamas) 
Thursday 7 March         
Year 4 Sacramental meeting 3:20-4:00 session 6

Monday 11 March                  Science week

Monday 11 March                  Year 2 Apple of my eye

Wednesday 13 March            Year 4 Eucharistic Adoration and Reconciliation 

Monday 18 March                  Year 3 Apple of my eye

Wednesday 27 March            Easter after school crafts event

Thursday 28 March                Easter Passion Service in church led by Year 5 1:30pm

Thursday 28 March                School closes for Spring break

Monday 15 April                     School reopens

Thursday 18 April                   Year 5 swimming lessons commence at Queens Park

Friday 19 April                        PFA Infant film evening 3:20 – 4:45

Monday 22 April                     Year 5 Apple of my eye

Thursday 25 April                   Year 5 and Year 4 class Mass at St Julie’s church

Friday 26 April                        PFA Junior film evening

Friday 3 May                          Bikeability group sessions begin for Year 5

Thursday 9 May                     Whole school Mass for Feast of the Ascension

Saturday 11 May                    Frist Holy Communion Mass

Monday 13 May                     Year 6 SATs begin

Thursday 16 May                   Year 3 class Mass at St Julie’s church

Saturday 18 May                    First Holy Communion Mass

Thursday 23 May                   May Procession led by Year 4 for whole school

Thursday 23 May                   School closes for Whit holiday

Friday 24 May                        Staff INSET day

Monday 3 June                      Staff INSET day

Tuesday 4 June                     School reopens

Wednesday 5 June                Year 6 residential to Colomendy until Friday 7 June

Wednesday 12 June              Fun Sports Day in House Teams 1:30pm

Monday 17 June                    Year 6 Apple of my eye
Friday 21 June                       PFA Summer gala

Wednesday 26 June              Year 1 trip to Manchester Airport

Thursday 27 June
 “A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.”  
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St Julie pray for us, protect us and bless us.
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